July 9, 1938 Doctor Louis A. Douglas McGill University Montreal, P. Q., Canada Dear Doctor Douglas: Governor Phillips related to me the content of your letter in answer to the one he so kindly wrote in my behalf. Doctor Wyman, Dean of Phoenix Junior College also gave me the content of the letter from your registrar to Doctor Eastburn. I have considered your advice at length and have decided to do as you suggest. I will begin classes at the University of California at Berkeley, August 18. After completion of my two remaining years you may again expect to hear from me. Thank you very kindly for your interest and attention. Yours very truly, Paul B. Jarrett Paul B. Jarrett 1628 W. Monroe Street Phoenix, Arizona